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Mike Lloyd 
EPSI 
1125 Morren Court 
Wayland, Michigan 49348 SRN:  P0893, Allegan County 

Dear Mike Lloyd: 

VIOLATION NOTICE 

Under the State of Michigan’s Air Pollution Control law and the federal Clean Air Act, a 
Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) program has been developed and implemented in 
Michigan.  This program requires major sources of air emissions to obtain a facility-wide 
air use permit.  This permit serves as a mechanism for consolidating and clarifying all 
air pollution control requirements which apply to the source.  Rule 210(4) of the 
administrative rules promulgated under Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural 
Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended, requires 
major sources to submit an application to the Department of Environment, Great Lakes, 
and Energy (EGLE), Air Quality Division (AQD) not more than 12 months after a 
stationary source commences operation as a major source, as defined by Rule 
211(1)(a).

Based on the commencement of operation of EPSI located at 1125 Morren Court, 
Wayland, Michigan an application for a ROP should have been submitted to the AQD by 
October 26, 2023.  To date, the AQD has not received this application.  This constitutes 
a violation of Rule 210(1) which requires that a source not operate any emission units at 
a source required to obtain a ROP unless a timely and administratively complete 
application has been received by EGLE.  Because of the failure to submit a timely and 
administratively complete application in accordance with the requirements of 
Rule 210(4), this facility has failed to obtain an “application shield.” 

Please submit a complete application within 60 days from the date of this letter. 

If EPSI believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or do not 
constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide 
appropriate factual information to explain your position. 
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If you have any questions regarding the violations or the actions necessary to bring this 
facility into compliance, please contact Cody Yazzie at 269-312-2754, or you may 
contact me at the number listed below. 

Sincerely, 

Monica Brothers 
Kalamazoo District Supervisor 
Air Quality Division 
269-312-2535 

cc: Annette Switzer, EGLE 
 Christopher Ethridge, EGLE 
 Brad Myott, EGLE 
 Jenine Camilleri, EGLE 


